  Stony Point Fire District

Board of Fire Commissioners

Workshop Meeting
February 11, 2021
Chairman Commissioner George Thamsen called the workshop meeting to order at 7:00:pm
.
Board members present:
Commissioner Chairman George Thamsen
Commissioner Deputy Chairman Chris Huslinger

Commissioner Robert Sullivan
Commissioner Fred Hardin

Secretary Douglas Mann

Other individuals present:
Erich Brissing Chief SPFD

Kevin Armstrong Asst Chief SPFD

Mark Cronin Captain Wayne Hose Co

Chairman George Thamsen has received the drawings of the Garage Project from Perkins Architect.

Board members present reviewed the drawings.

Chairman George Thamsen discussed with the board how the board would like to put this work out to bid as a General Contract or put each trade out to bid. The board discussed that different items involved in the drawing and some questions were discussed among the board members.  Chairman George Thamsen asked the bord for a motion on how to proceed with the work.

Commissioner Fred Hardin motioned to have all the work completed as one complete one general contract. Commissioner Chris Huslinger seconded the motion. Motion was passed as all were in favor.

Chairman George Thamsen informed the board that he has signed the mylars copies at the town hall. The board will need to apply for a building permit for this project.

The board members also discussed the Multi Sector Stormwater Pollution Prevention Plan that was prepared by Atzl, Nasher, & Zigler.

Commissioner Robert Sullivan motioned that the Multi Sector Stormwater Pollution Prevention Plan be included into the project also. Commissioner Chris Huslinger seconded the motion. Motion was passed as all were in favor

Truck Committee:

Commissioner Robert Sullivan provided information on the aerial truck that the committee has been looking into. Commissioner Robert Sullivan presented pros and cons of a ladder and an aerial platform.  Some additional information was discussed including an aerial apparatus with no pump, no tank, no hose.

Many different points were discussed among all that were present. Different ideas were discussed between a “straight stick” and an aerial platform.

The committee had made several trips and discussed the many aspects of both kinds of aerial apparatus.

There was discussion as to proceeding with drawing up specifications and when to put the specifications out for bid. There was no firm decision as to when this would be done after much discussion no decision was made as how to proceed.
Being no further business to discuss Commissioner Chris Huslinger motioned to adjourn the meeting. Commissioner Robert Sullivan seconded the motion. Meeting adjourned at 8:53pm

Respectfully submitted
Douglas Mann

Secretary

.
